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State of North Carolina 
Department of Environment, Health, and Natural Resources 

Division of Solid Waste Management 
P.O. Box 27687 - Raleigh, North Carolina 27611-7687 

James G. Martin, Governor William L. Meyer 
William W. Cobey, Jr., Secretary Director 

22 May 1991 

Ms. Laurie A. Boucher 
Environmental Program Branch 
Atlantic Division Naval Facilities 
Engineering Command 
Code 1822 
Norfolk, Virginia 235 1 l-6287 

Subject: Draft Final Work Plan 
Draft Final Health and Safety Plan 
Draft Final Sampling and Analysis Plan (Vol. I) 
USMC Camp Lejeune Military Reservation, NC6170022580 
Jacksonville, Onslow County, NC 

Dear Ms. Boucher: 

The North Carolina Super-fund Section has received and reviewed your letter of 8 
May 1991 and the subject documents. With one exception, the comments presented in our 
letter of 18 March 1991, and concerns expressed during the Technical Review Committee 
meeting of 21 March 1991, appear to have been adequately addressed in the revised subject 
documents. The one exception concerns the use of air purifying respirator (APR’s) 
discussed on page 5-l and 5-2 of the Draft Final Health and Safety Plan. A number of the 
sites addressed by this document are old dump sites; therefore, the specific contaminants 
that may be encountered cannot be identified prior to the Remedial Investigation. Since 
the cartridges used with APR’s must be matched to specific contaminants, the use of APR’s 
at sites involving a potentially wide variety of unknown contaminants is very risky. It is 
therefore recommended that Self Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA) be utilized 
instead of APR’s. 
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The North Carolina Superfund Section appreciates the opportunity to offer these 
comments. If you have any questions or would like to discuss the subject site, please contact 
me at (919) 733-2801. 

Sincerely, 

Jack Butler 
Environmental Engineer 
Superfund Section 

JB/ds/lS 

cc: Carl Froede, EPA Region IV 
Rick Shiver, DEM, Wilmington Regional Office 


